

phone: 620-902-6400 fax: 620-431-4406 <u>www.ksdot.gov</u>

Calvin Reed, Secretary of Transportation

Laura Kelly, Governor

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Sept. 13, 2024

Contact: Priscilla Petersen, (620) 902-6433; priscilla.petersen@ks.gov

Guardrail replacement project to begin on U.S. 169

The week of Sept. 16, the Kansas Department of Transportation expects to begin a guardrail replacement project on U.S. 169 in Anderson County. The road work, which also includes a culvert repair, starts just north of 1900 Road and continues northeast for 10 miles.

Temporary signals will direct one-lane traffic through the work zone; expect delays of 15 minutes or less. Weather permitting, the project should be finished by mid-November.

KDOT awarded J&J Contractors, Inc., Iola, the \$653,424 construction contract. Check KDOT's updated traveler information website, www.kandrive.gov, for more highway condition and construction details. Persons with questions may contact Construction Manager Ian Stringham at (785) 433-6116 or Public Information Officer Priscilla Petersen at (620) 902-6433.

Map:



This information can be made available in alternative accessible formats upon request. For information about obtaining an alternative format, contact the KDOT Division of Communications, 700 SW Harrison St., 2^{nd} Fl West, Topeka, KS 66603-3754 or phone 785-296-3585 (Voice)/Hearing Impaired – 711.

Click below to connect to KDOT's Social Networks:

